TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 13th April 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Chris Taylor

Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor John Dransfield


Councillor Ruth Crompton

Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Karen Plumb
Apologies

PCSO Trish Thompson, PC Nigel Keates, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Paul Reyner
Also Present

CCllr Paul White, Barbara MacDonald, Alistair MacDonald, Tracey Gomes, Paul Complin, Dawn Gawthorpe, Karen Horne, Harry 
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 2nd March 2015 were approved and signed correct. Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded Cllr Dransfield
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

There were 4 crimes in March.  3 burglaries other than a dwelling, and 1 ‘other’ assault.  2 down on previous year
CCllr Paul White

The issue with the new access road on the tram tracks seem to all be sorted now

CCllr White advised that the Council are taking enforcement action with the Herders pub.  There is a process going through Court to get something done.

CCllr White advised that the shelter on the recreation ground will be coming down very soon

The concerns over the new access road being created near to the Goat Shed on Rock Lane will be discussed at the next Colne and District Committee meeting

CCllr White advised that the money to paint the white lines on the parking area near to Weavers Court and will chase this up.

Cllr Robinson advised that the road near to Cemetery House has still not repaired.  CCllr White to see what's happening
Residents Issues
Residents of Colne Road attended the meeting with reference to planning application number 13/15/0106P – Cllr Foulkes knows that there have been issues regarding this application and Sarah Cockburn-Price has also been looking at it.  The plan has been called in by Councillors to be discussed at the area committee meeting in May.  Cllr Cockburn-Price has written 5 or 6 times to planning about various issues with the plan.  Residents invited Councillors to go to houses that would be immediately affected by the proposed new houses, but there are concerns regarding light, conservation area and appearance of the properties.  There are also concerns that the potential new properties would be very close to the existing cottages and the access is very poor.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven has submitted his time sheet and completed 22hrs.  He has painted the wooden planters as requested, and he has advised that he collected an awful lot of dog fouling bags from the area at the side of the beck across from Trawden Road.  Adele to request a red bin is placed here by Pendle Council to encourage people to use it.

Cllr Robinson advised that the gardening group had started to clear the side of the road from the Victorian toilet towards Gladstone Terrace.  Cllr Robinson asked that Steven carry on clearing the planter at the bottom of White Lee Avenue as what he has done so far has made a big improvement.

Cllr Robinson advised that Trish Hardy has made plans for the planters and Cllr Hodgson proposed that Cllr Robinson orders the plants required and invoice to the Parish Council.  Seconded by Cllr Taylor – all in favour.

Cllr Robinson wants to donate a planter and plants to the Parish in memory of her parents, and offered a donation of £10 per year to cover further plants being purchased.

Cllr Robinson asked whether the Gardening Club from school would like to come and have a look at the much spreader now that the bulbs they planted have come up.  Adele to ask at school and confirm.

01/2015
Colne Area Committee

Agenda received, nothing relevant at this time
Allotments
Dawn attended the meeting with the potential of joining the Allotment Management Team to assist in the running of the allotments.  Everyone agreed that it was a good idea.  Cllr Foulkes asked that a letter be sent out to all tenants advising that an inspection is required and there is the possibility of hiring a skip for a big clear out.  Cllr Foulkes will speak to some of the tenants where there seems to be a large amount of rubbish.  Adele to draw up a letter and send out. Cllr Taylor asked whether it would be beneficial to include the cost of skip hire in the annual rent.  Proposed Cllr Robinson, seconded Cllr Hartley – all in favour

Cllr Foulkes advised that Nobby Smith has now started to do a little bit of work on his allotment and he will keep an eye on this.  Adele has not yet sent his invoice out so will send to Cllr Foulkes to take to Mr Smith.

Cllr Foulkes will go and see Wayne Singleton about the use of another plot which means he is using 5 individual plots.  Cllr Foulkes and Wayne Singleton must come to an agreement of what he will actually use and pay for.

Mr Taylor and the resident of the bungalow adjoining plot 19 have now paid, so the tree in the allotment will now be taken down.

Karen Pugh has requested that she moves her garage back 1’ into the allotment behind the garage.  Cllr Foulkes to contact and advise that this is not permitted as the land is managed by the Parish Council.  Proposed cllr Hodgson, seconded Cllr Hartley – all in favour
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Cllr Reyner has had a back plate made for the plaque for Raymond Clough.  Cllr Hodgson to fix together and put on agreed stone
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
A response has been received from Pendle Borough Council that they have noted that the Parish Council do not want to take on the responsibility of the bus shelters.

LITE are holding all the decorations for the Parish Council, and will send through a contract once they have agreed their principles with LCC.

Land at Bannister Close
3 trees have been planted on the small area of land already at Bannister Close and it has been given the OK from Pendle Council to keep them.  As the reason for the Parish Council was to keep the area free for children to play on.  Adele to write to Glenys Barnes to advise the Parish Council no longer want to take this on.  Proposed Cllr Robinson, seconded Cllr Crompton – all in favour
Planter Sponsorship

Adele has sent out the invoices for the planter sponsorship
Parking at Weavers Court
Letter received from Katrina Pickles advising that not all the parking area belongs to the developer.  The Parish Council would like to take over the whole area so need to register the rest of the land.
Parish Matters

None
Planning Applications

13/15/0135P – demolish existing detached garage and erect single storey detached garage to rear of property at 31 Trawden Road

Anything would be an improvement to the area

 

13/15/0106P – Outline application of erection of 2 semi detached houses at land off colne Road with access between Orchard Terrace at Toad Hall.  Access not suitable or acceptable with potential damage to neighbouring properties from heavy machinery using the access road.  There is only 1 access road to the site which goes onto Colne Road where there are a lot of parked cars.  There are a lot of school children who use this route to school and there is potential for accidents.  The properties are not in keeping with the surrounding area and Trawden is a conservation area.  There are concerns over surface water run off with the potential of causing flooding to existing properties.  There will be a lack of light on Orchard Terrace and in some areas, it is believed that they could be within 10 metres of existing properties.

02/2015
13/15/0128P – Erection of 2 fascia signs at Ball Grove Drive, no objections
13/15/0127P – change of use of offices and kitchen areas to cafe and alterations to South elevation to create 2 patio doors at Ball Grove Drive.  Support already sent for this application
Correspondence

Bank statement received 

Insurance details received (£244.76 due)

Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received.  To be held on 12/3/15 at Colne Town Hall

Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received.  To be held on 1/4/15 at Municipal Hall, Colne

Response received from Philip Mousdale that PBC have noted that the Parish Council are not interested on taking over responsibility of bus shelters

Revised costs received from LITE about Christmas Decorations.  Now £935/yr

Seminar to be held on 26/6/15 in Parbold for the National Theatre Live films

Advice received from Glenys Barnes at a resident of Bannister Close was given permission on 21/7/14 to plant trees on the land at Bannister Close and the work has been inspected

Audit Information received

Response received from Katrina Pickles at PBC that only part of the parking area at the bottom of Weavers Close is owned by Redrow Homes.  The remainder of the land is not registered at Land Registry

Payments received for the removal of the tree at Plot 19 allotment.  

Advice received that the Tour of Britain will be in Pendle on 7/9/15

Advice received that Parish Councils must offer pensions to employed Clerks

Accounts and Audit Committee meeting on 24/3/15

Letter received from Houses of Parliament regarding the Magna Carter

Draft Public Rights of Way improvement plan available to view

Information regarding VE Day celebrations received

Local Audit and Accountability Framework for small authorities received

Meeting of scrutiny Management Team on 17/3/15

Committee Timetable for 2015/6 received

Advice received that the planning application for Hilldene, Rock Lane has been passed

Pendle Fairtrade Group meeting on 13/4/15

Final Winter Bulletin received

Representative from Parish Council invited to attend a service with the 1st Battalion The Duke of Lancaster’s Regiment at St Bartholomews Church, Colne at 11am on 18th May, followed by a parade then lunch.  Anyone interested needs to inform Fiona Standring

Advice received that the alterations at Lower Draught Gates Farm have been approved

Finance
Bank transfer of £275.28 for Adele Waddington March pay

Bank transfer of £29.32 for Adele Waddington March expenses

Bank transfer of £273 to Steven Hounslow for February hours

Bank transfer of £20.00 to HMRC for January Tax
Bank transfer of £244.76 to Zurich Insurance

Meeting closed 9pm – next meeting 6.30pm start 11th May 2015

Dates for future meetings
8th June

6th July

No meeting in August

7th September

5th October

2ndNovember

7th December
03/2015
